
                                     STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE:  April 28, 2015      
 
RE: 1024 Southard Street (permit application #7359) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, Urban Forestry Manager,  
                     City of Key West 
 
An application was received for the removal of (1) Podocarpus and (1) 
Bahama Strongbark tree.  A site inspection was done on April 9, 2015 
and documented the following: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Podocarpus Strongbark 



Tree Species: Podocarpus (Podocarpus macrophyllus) 

                
     



    
 



  
                          
Diameter: 19.7”  
Location:  70%    
Species:  50% (not on protected or not protected tree list)  
Condition: 50%    
Total Average Value = 56%   
Value x Diameter = 11 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Tree Species: Strongbark (Bourreria ovata) 

 



      



 
                   
                          
Diameter: 4.5”  

Location:  70%    
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 60%    
Total Average Value = 76%   
Value x Diameter = 3.4 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
Tree #1:  11”    Recommend removal 
 

Tree #2:  3.4”   Tree is in fair to good health.  There are many poor cuts 
                        to branches and canopy making tree lopsided.  Could the  
                        tree be properly retrimed and over time, a good canopy 
                        structure redeveloped?   
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